TAIN ROYAL ACADEMY COMMUNITY COMPLEX (TRACC) PUBLIC CONSULTATION DROP-IN EVENT 12/06/25 – FAQ'S

1. Is there capital funding available for any of these options?

No, the Council's current capital programme does not include funding for any of the 5 options being considered.

The budget for the new Tain Campus project does include funding for the demolition of the Craighill Primary and Tain Royal Academy (TRA) buildings, but not for any work to the TRACC building.

2. How long would it take for capital funding to be allocated once a preferred option is agreed, and what impact would this have on the timescales?

Any capital funding decision would be made at either a meeting of the full Council or the appropriate Committee.

The timescales set out in the consultation document assume a decision within approximately 3 months of the consultation closing, so a longer decision period could affect the timescales.

3. Will the Public Library be relocating to the new campus?

A decision has yet to be made on the future location of the library.

An exercise to review all Council owned assets in Tain (including the library) will be conducted in due course and there will be engagement with relevant partners and stakeholders.

4. What would be the opening hours of a new pool facility?

The opening hours would have to be confirmed, but the pool could be operated independently of the campus for all options, in a similar way to the current arrangements.

5. The option for a new swimming pool and fitness suite building adjacent to the new campus does not include any games halls or other spaces similar to those at the current TRACC building – could additional facilities be included in a new build?

The new Campus building will include a 4-court games hall, a 2-court hall, a movement studio and a dance studio as well as changing facilities.

Any additional facilities would require further capital funding and to be supported by a business case justifying this investment.

6. Is there another option that could keep the TRACC facility operational while minimal works are carried out once TRA has relocated to the new building?

For the TRA buildings to be demolished, new services and plant would be required to allow TRACC to be isolated and remain operational.

The only alternative would be to retain much of the TRA buildings that contain the existing plant, but this is not a sustainable long-term option.

7. Could the classes that currently take place in TRACC during school hours be accommodated in the new campus at the same times?

The classes that currently run in TRACC during school hours (outwith the fitness suite and pool) could potentially be accommodated in the new Campus, subject to the timing of school activities which would take priority.

8. Do the Craighill and TRA sites have to be redeveloped for housing?

Yes, the Campus site was originally purchased by the Council's Housing Development team for new housing.

Following the decision to build the new Campus on this land, it was agreed that the Craighill and TRA sites would be cleared and swapped for the new site.

9. Could part of the TRA site be kept if the TRACC building is retained, and could additional leisure facilities also be provided here?

Any decision requiring a different approach to the use or retention of land would require Council approval and there would be a financial implication.

There is no capital funding for additional sports facilities on the TRA site, and again any investment would have to be supported by a business case.

10. Can you provide more information on the costs and timescales for each of the options?

Further details of the costs and timescales are provided in the presentation boards and FAQ's. Officers will be present at the event to answer any questions in relation to this.

11. How will you engage with some of the more vulnerable users and younger children?

Targeted and facilitated focus groups, both in person and online, will be arranged to gather views, as necessary.

12. What would be the impact on other swimming pools and leisure facilities if the TRACC building were to be closed?

This would have to be considered, and the opening hours and staffing arrangement at other facilities reviewed.